

Town of Waitsfield Select Board Attn. Valarie Capels 9 Bridge Street Waitsfield, VT 05673

May 6, 2014

Dear Waitsfield Select Board Members,

The Central Vermont Community Land Trust, the owners and managers of the Verd-mont Mobile Home Park on Trombley Road in Waitsfield offers support and endorsement for the proposed 102 kW solar array at the Town Garage to provide renewable energy for all of Waitsfield's municipal buildings.

Although the proposed solar array will be visible in profile from the park, we recognize that this project is in the financial and social interests of the Town. As an community development organization we support efforts to increase energy efficiency of public assets and are actively engaged in increasing our own efforts to be a "green" organization. This project fits squarely in that agenda. We believe that the minimal impact on the "view shed" from the park is more than off-set by the advantages to the Town of Waitsfield, our country, and the world at large.

Sincerely.

**CVCLT Director of Facilities**